Last Wednesday was a sparsely attended meeting with only 15 members and no guest speaker. Must be something to do with Spring Fever, I sure hope we get more members this week.

Linda has lined up a local supporter of Ted Cruz who will explain the election strategy of trying to convince delegates that gave their word to support a different candidate to switch their vote and support Ted Cruz. Seems funny when the only avenue to being elected President is to get a bunch of people to break their word and betray a promise, well that's politics in America.

Following a short fist fight and free for all a speaker from World Medical Relief will bring us back to reality and show us how adults act.

We have had one active member and two former members of our Club pass in the last few days. Bill Klingel joined our club in April 1971 and had 45 years as a member when he passed about 2 weeks ago. Bob Kuhlman was a member of our club for over ten years and a former President of the Dearborn Symphony Orchestra. Bob passed last week. Ray Campbell was a member of our club for 30 years and a Past President of the club. Ray passed on April 25th. They were all good men with kind hearts that believed in helping those less fortunate than themselves, may their souls rest in peace.

If you are a Past President don't forget the Past Presidents meeting on Thursday, April 21st at Vic Martin's house, 647 Centralia in Dearborn Heights. The meeting starts at 7 pm and Vic and Gail will be providing light refreshments.

Love & Kisses Babydoll